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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 12 April 2021 at 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie, Margaret Campbell, Alan Gordon. 
Co-opted members
John Allan (ViceChair), Lily Campbell (by telephone). 
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none 
In attendance

Sam Findlay taking notes for Cllr Graczyk.

Public visitors 
2
2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8 February 2021 were approved 
and adopted.
3 Police crime report
SC asked for a crime report and was told that at present there are not the resources to provide them, although there are plans for a monthly newsletter. However he was informed of the anti-social behaviour in Sainsbury’s car park. The police have been working closely with representatives from Sainsbury’s regarding this and have issued over 100 anti-social behaviour warning letters to registered keepers of the vehicles involved and carried out disruptive patrols when resources allowed. Sainsbury’s have installed barriers, ensuring that their security staff are working the most appropriate shifts and are looking to install speed bumps. A brief discussion followed in support of these measures.
4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
4.1
SC reported that Scottish Water’s contractor is still working on the sewer running through Colinton Dell, now with very large excavations.  
5 Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse redevelopment as housing: 
No update. 
5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): demolition proceeding.
5.3
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: Owner has permission to build an extension to the rear of the Chalmers Hall section and it is understood that this work is proceeding. 

5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: Awaiting planning application. 

6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC

6.1
MC on ReDrawing Edinburgh. 
MC described progress as follows:
1. Project Culmination: There will be five events, one in each of the Boundary Extension areas (Colinton, Liberton, Leith, Corstorphine and Cramond) and these will take place on different evenings (dates yet to be decided). This will take the form of a film, lasting for about an hour with 15 minutes segments from each of the Boundary Extension areas. It will be played on a loop and the same film will be played at each site in each of these areas. The film will be projected onto a wall or other large flat surface. She thought Longstone would be included with Colinton, who have not yet decided on a suitable location, though Spylaw Park has been thought of.
2. Community Call-Out: The project manager is looking for contributions from people from Longstone, Slateford and Kingsknowe who have reminiscences that could form part of an archive to be included in a possible exhibition. She has circulated details of the Call-out to members. [There is a note on the HOME page of our website drawing attention to this and giving a link to the details required. The deadline is 26 April.]  
6.2
On behalf of LCC, JA attended an online meeting of the Canal Community Action Group. Nothing new to report but as it was noted that due to lockdown an increased amount of usage was noted on the canal towpath. Subsequently JA asked CEC to enquire if a risk assessment had been carried out on the canal tow path. 
6.3
On 10 March on behalf of LCC, AG attended an online meeting of the stakeholders for community councils of Spaces for People Moving Forward. The consultation on existing and planned sfp schemes which was ongoing at that point has now closed and the matter will be put before the Transport committee in due course. There were mixed views from different CCs present.
7
Environment 
7.1
Restricted access to Redhall Grove:  
There was comment on the temporary nature of the barriers and how this change had affected traffic and pedestrians. On the whole, the development seemed welcome and beneficial. Children can safely use the street as a play area. There seemed to be a problem with teacher’s cars parked outwith the school grounds.
7.2
Graffiti: 
SC reported still 22 examples on our website. One extensive example in Colinton Dell was painted over (owner was thanked), but one still remains and another in Knockhillbraehead has yet to be removed. New graffiti on Network Rail bridge reported and awaits removal. At present CEC declines to deal with any graffiti on its property unless it is racist or offensive. 
7.3
Flooding of subway: 
SC reported that the Parks Officer has plans to employ a contractor to drain and clear the flooding and get the drain at the north end unblocked. He was still trying to persuade the Officer to deal with the leaking spring or even to admit that there is a spring there. 
  

7.4
Cycle lanes and parking strips (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)
There was a confused discussion about the scheme and who SC wanted LCC to support. In the end it was agreed to invite speakers from both pro and anti groups to our next meeting. 
8
Councillor’s report(s)
none
9
Treasurer’s report 
SC shared a copy of his draft financial report for the year 20/21 and commented on the fact that it showed no great change in our annual balance, but only because we spent £400 on Edible Estates. To keep the balance from growing in future, he suggested that we would need to offload funds to some worthy causes. 

SC reported the spending of £29.65 for his expenses on 9 Feb and that the final £100 cheque cleared on 16 Mar. Consequently the balance to date is £1493.11.
10
Correspondence


none

11
AOCB.
SC reported organised litter-picking in Redhall Park, which AG explained. DL mention that his neighbour Cheryl Wood is the new chair of the parent-teacher group (PALs). SC to contact her.  
12
Next meeting is scheduled for 10 May with a plan to invite speakers on SfP.
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